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Initial Service Line Inventory Accessibility Notification 
L E A D  A N D  C O P P E R  R U L E  R E V I S I O N S ( L C R R )  R E Q U I R E M E N T S  

Instructions for Public Water Systems 
Public water systems must provide notification to consumers that are served by the system of the availability 
of the service line materials inventory. This notice must include information on how to access the inventory 
and include locational identifiers for all lead service lines and galvanized service lines requiring replacement. 
Public water systems serving more than 50,000 people must provide inventories online, but Minnesota 
Department of Health has made all inventories available through the UMN Lead Infrastructure Tracking Tool 
(LITT) so all systems can comply with this requirement. It is recommended that the system also provide 
information on the lead service line replacement process (if the system has service lines that need to be 
replaced). Rule reference: §141.84(a)(8). 

Systems may utilize the following templates for completing the Initial Notice of Service Line Materials 
Inventory Accessibility. If a system develops their own notice it is recommended that they utilize the EPA 
guidance document (PDF) (https://www.epa.gov/system/files/documents/2022-
08/Inventory%20Guidance_August%202022_508%20compliant.pdf) to ensure it will meet EPA requirements 
and that the system consult MDH prior to sending the notice to avoid having to resend. Systems can email 
questions to health.LSLI.certifications.mdh@state.mn.us for assistance. 

MDH recommends systems submit inventories on or before Aug 15, 2024 to allow time for approval and 
processing. The inventory must be completed and accessible by Oct. 16, 2024. 

Initial Service Line Inventory is publicly accessible as of the Date Inventory Reviewed and Approved by MDH 
on the Certification Form. 
Additional Notification of Inventory Accessibility to reach other consumers of the water: 

A. Notice Due Date as indicated on your certification form.   
B. Certification Due Date: Return to MDH as indicated on certification form.   
C. Proposed Notice Language for your system based on materials present is included below: 

For CPWS: Initial Notice of Service Line Materials Inventory Accessibility Template 
Language 
< Public Water System Name> has completed and submitted our service line materials inventory to the 
Minnesota Department of Health. The service line inventory is publicly available and you can check the 
materials for your service line by visiting the Lead Inventory Tracking Tool (LITT) (https://maps.umn.edu/LSL/) 
you may also contact us at <Insert Contact Information>. To complete the service line inventory our system 
<insert a general description of how the system determined the status of service lines). As of <MM/DD/YYYY>, 
our inventory contains <#> lead, <#> galvanized requiring replacement, <#> unknown material, and <#> non-
lead service lines. 
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